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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting

Minutes from November 1, 2012 

Meeting began at 7:03 p.m. adjourned at 7:57 p.m.

25 people present 

Welcome and Introductions

Approved October 4, 2012 meeting minutes by voice.
Committee Updates:

a) Fun Fair Chairpersons Betsy Strauss and Michele Spiewak described the duties of the Raffle Chairperson/Team, which is desperately needed. The Raffle brings in about half of the fair income, so it’s critical that we find someone to take the lead. (Three parents came forward after the meeting adjourned.) There was discussion about the need for fire retardant material for the game booths per the Sharon Fire Department. The Fun Fair chair people just need to know exactly what material is needed.

b) Brick Fundraiser – We need a new person to take over this project as the current chairperson is stepping down after this year. All the hard work has been done. It’s just a matter of popping in new bricks as people buy them. Perhaps we should make this a year-end-only project?

c) Programming – Jen and Beth provided a spreadsheet of all of the programs happening this year and we approved the expenditures by voice. 

e) NStar Fundraiser – Ends Nov. 7th. 100% of sales go to PTO!

f) Winter Family Dance – Friday, 12/7! Beckie Gray will send out “Save the Date” message and create flier. Cost will be same as last year: $10/family in advance; $15 at the door. Party Excitement will DJ. There was discussion about the potluck dessert. There was way too much food last year. We donated the leftovers to the police and fire stations. Someone suggested we ask people to only bring enough to serve 4 – 6 people. Another parent suggested that this year we ask those whose last names begin with A – J to bring dessert and next year we do K – Z. Another person suggested that the 5th graders could do a bake sale to fundraise for their end of year celebration since Halloween Bingo was cancelled due to the hurricane. This would cut down on kids gorging themselves on treats. A food drive might also be run in conjunction with the family dance. 

g) Barnes & Noble Family Night – Dec. 5th! All three elementary schools participate. The schools split the funds raised on purchases – not a huge fundraiser, more of a family night. Administrators from each school will be present; some will be Readers. Online sales will also contribute to fundraiser if school code is used. In past years there was musical entertainment provided by each school and hopefully again this year.

h) School Pictures – Meg Dussault gave us an update on her communications with LifeTouch regarding the many problems that occurred this fall with individual and class photos. She passed around a letter from the company with their response. We hesitate to switch companies as the yearbook is tied in with LifeTouch. School pictures (fall and spring) raised $2000 for the PTO last year. The PTO will send out a survey to parents for feedback about school pictures.

i) Library – Deb Spencer, PTO Library Chairperson’s message: We have a wonderful group of 7 volunteers this year, each of whom spend about an hour a week shelving books and helping kids in the library. We could use 1-2 other volunteers; we are looking specifically for someone to come on Tuesday, or on Friday afternoon. If anyone can spare an hour on either day, we would love to have them, and they can contact me at DSpencer@edc.org
Principal’s Report

Mr. Zides reported the following items:

a) Mr. Madden is expecting a baby boy this fall and will likely take some time off. 

b) Kelly Driscoll, CSS In House Substitute Teacher, is the new Green Team coordinator.

c) The new TV in the school lobby is up and running, highlighting upcoming events. 

d) Barnes & Noble Night – great community atmosphere! Dec. 5th.

e) Cougar Gear request from staff: could we have options without the reference to “cougars”?

Treasurer’s Report

Our Treasurer Liz Theiler took us through the current budget, noting recent expenditures. We exceeded our Membership budget goal! We still owe for popcorn expenditures. CSS Directory went out to members. 

New Business

Broadway Cougars – We are zeroing in on someone to act as creative head of the program, which runs January – mid-March for 4th and 5th graders after school.

Cougar Gear – Phil Stockton showed us some of the clothing items that will be for sale. Order forms will go out soon. Note that sizes run small, especially the zip-front sweatshirts, so order larger than normal. A parent requested cougar patches, perhaps iron-on? And also cougar labels. Another parent will investigate the labels. Rhonda Jansky reported that our current gear company only does clothing, and when you order other types of items, there are often set-up charges and minimum purchase requirements. We want to avoid getting stuck with leftovers. Our current gear supplier does “made to order” for us. 

Yearbook – Eric Norman reported that the committee will meet this Sunday at 4pm and new members are welcome to join. They seek pictures taken at school events (not birthday parties) on campus. Room parents could solicit pictures from their teachers. Take pictures when you go to school events and submit them to Eric. Meg applauded Eric’s work on the Facebook CSS PTO group page and PTO website. He said others are welcome to help create content. Regarding the PTO website, Eric asks chairs of committees to send him any forms or fliers that they’d like posted on the site. 

Membership Directory – Bridget Young asked if anyone had suggestions or comments for her notes to be given to next year’s Membership chair regarding the directory. 
PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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